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Welling – Washbush Chapter #11, Fond du Lac                                                           

April 5, 2022  
   The April 5th meeting of Chapter #11 was called to order by Commander Steve Mielke at 6:00 p.m..  Commander Mielke said the Prayer before the lunch of chicken and the fixing donated by the Chapter.

   The business meeting was opened with the opening ceremonies at 6:35 p.m. Commander Mielke said the opening prayer and the Sgt.-at-Arms draped the POW - MIA chair.

    Roll calls of Officers, All Officers were present, 3 excused. 12 members present.

    The minutes of the March 1st were distributed, and approved as presented.      

    The Treasurer’s Report had a balance of $12,187.69 in checkbook.   Expenses were $43.24 for ink for printer, $50.00 drawing from lasts 2months meeting and $80.00 for tonight’s Chapter meal. The report was approved.

     Sickness or distress: Curt Gibeaut is in the healing process.  He had to have his leg amputated for health reasons.  He could use phone calls to help with his healing.  

      Unfinished Business – Forget-Me-Not day’s July 29 &30. Need to order 3,000 more flowers for the drive.  May 30th Memorial Day parade, starts at 10:00 a.m. from the 5’s parking lot.  The Parade route is changed and will be like the Christmas Parade and St. Patrick’s parade route. 

       New Business – DAV State Convention will be June 9-13 in Green Bay. Election of Officers for 2022-2023 Chapter #11 Fond du Lac.  Nomination officers list at the March 1 meeting.  The newly Elected Officers are; Commander, Ed Wenzel, Sr. Vice Commander, Larry Wodack , Jr. Vice Commander, Jim Genz, Finance Officer, vacant, Appointed Officers  Service Officer, Steve Mielke , Judge Advocate, Glen Sanville, Chaplain, Gary Davidson, Sgt.-at-Arms Bruce Donovan,  1 yr. Trustee, Glen Sanville, 2 yrs., Richard Schroeder, 3 yrs. vacant.  Any other Officers can be appointed by the Commander as needed. A motion made by Glen Sanville and 2nd by Jim Genz to elect these Officer’ for 2022-2023 year.  Motion carried. Installation at the May 3rd meeting.

    The new Commander Ed Wenzel will be a new signer of the checkbook, with Steve Mielke and Glen Sanville also the new Finance Officer when elected.  The newly elected Commander will represent our DAV Chapter at the District 5 Spring meeting on the April 30th in Green Bay.  Jim Genz, Bruce Donovan, Ed Wenzel and Richard Schultz will be in the Memorial Day parade. 1 van plus other DAV members that would like to join in. 

     Being no further business, Commander Mielke held the closing ceremony with salute to the Flag. Closing prayer by the Commander Mielke and undraping of the POW - MIA chair by the Sgt.-at-Arms, Donovan. A motion to adjourn was made by Jim Genz and 2nd by Richard Schultz. Motion carried. Next meeting set for May 3rd with Installation of Officers.    Attendance prize won by Glen Sanville. He donated the money back to the Chapter. Thanks!

 Submitted by,   Paul A. Birschbach, Adjutant    

Chapter website http//davwichapter11.yolasite.com  -  can link to the Facebook at the website                                                                    

